McGILL UNIVERSITY MONTREAL. FACULTY OF ARTS. February 13th, 1922. OFFICE OF THE DEAN. Sir Arthur Currie, Principal. McGill University. Dear Sir Arthur, The members of the Faculty of Arts have examined the plans of the remodelled building and have made various suggestions which I herewith pass on to you: -Women Students' Lockers, etc. Desirable to avoid any use of basement by women students. It would seem to be unnecessary that they should do so. Basement entrance to women's lockers should be for use for service (cleaning) only, and otherwise kept locked. Women students should approach lockers through lounge stairway. N.B.- If possible provide another door to these stairs directly from the entrance corridor, so that it need not be always necessary for women to pass through the lounge. Men Students' Lounge. Not desirable opposite the entrance. Remove to space marked Students' Reading Room, entering by door near stairs. Remove Reading Room to space marked Lecture Room, opposite Dean's Office, entering by door opposite latter. Remove H.M.C. etc., if it is thought desirable to increase floor space of Lounge and Reading Room. N.B .- Use space opposite entrance for a lecture room, which might be made in design and finish an attractive feature of the Arts Building, with the War Memorial outside in the corridor, between the doors. Professors' Lounge.

Remove to Graduates' Room and small Lecture Room next to the Dean's Office, giving space for one to be used for small luncheon room, if desired, kitchenette, etc. This room and equipment could be used in the evening for clubs like the Political Economy Club, Philosophical Society, etc. The space now marked Professors' Lounge should be used as a class room. Twee Con